GGFAN BEGINNING OF YEAR 2023
NEWSLETTER

Happy New Year 2023! We rejoice in the Lord for the blessing of a new year to
continue spreading His love and grace to the nations. It gives us great joy to
know that he is ready to walk with us as he continues aligning our destinies with
his perfect will.

Today we look back into the things God has done for us and through us with
gratitude and greatly rejoice in the Lord our God. By the grace of God, we were
able to touch and transform many lives in 2022. As we review our 2022
activities, we give God the glory, honour and majesty, forever and ever, Amen.

MISSIONS TO THE UNREACHED


http://ggfanministries.org
http://ggfanministries.org

Reaching The Samburu Children With Education

The Samburu County Nkalup Early Childhood Development Education
(NECED) program began in September 2018 with the goal of opening and
operating pre-schools serving children ages 4-12 in each of the six divisions of
Samburu county. Most of these schools meet in buildings donated by the
community, SCNV, or a church. Some of the Nkalup churches are used as
classrooms to help reach villages with the Gospel of our Lord Jesus Christ and
also bring pre-school education closer to the Samburu children.

Bill Johnson of Faith Ventures Inc. in partnership with Samburu inter-
denominational church leaders under SCNV have been supporting 17 pre-
school nurseries by monthly stipending ECDE teachers form hard ,last and
least reached areas of Samburu. These 17 pre schools are serving more than
850 Samburu children who are the next generation of the Samburu tribe. They
have also been providing relief food to some of the schools to help feed the
children and keep them in school. One of the schools that has been receiving
relief food is the Lulu pre-school. This has motivated many pupils to continue
coming to school to learn. Read more.

The intention is to establish these schools on a firm Christian foundation and
provide quality education to these children as they grow, so as to break the
eminent cycles affecting the Samburu tribe. The Nkalup pre-school program
also seeks to tackle the five most severe challenges of limited food availability,
water shortage, in-accessibility of pre-school education, tribal insecurity, and
harsh climatic conditions in Samburu. Read more.


https://ggfanministries.org/latest-news/f/scnv-early-childhood-development-education?link_list=6129014
https://samburucountynkalupvision.wordpress.com/?link_list=6129014
https://ggfanministries.org/latest-news/f/samburu-nkalup-pre-schools-report---july-2022?link_list=6129014
https://ggfanministries.org/latest-news/f/lulu-pre-school-relief-food
https://ggfanministries.org/latest-news/f/scnv-early-childhood-development-education
https://ggfanministries.org/latest-news/f/samburu-nkalup-pre-schools-report---july-2022?link_list=6129014
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Nkalup Relief Feeding In Samburu

In 2022 through the donations from St. Michaels Anglican Church, Faith
Ventures Inc, MeMe of the McNairy Foundation and the Harvey-McNairy
Foundation, Nkalup was able to provide the round 7, round 8 and round 9 of
famine relief food in Samburu County which was greatly affected by drought.
The food distribution process was facilitated by Samburu County Nkalup vision
coordinators spread over the six divisions of Samburu.

The Nkalup relief feeding program started in June 2020 and by December

2022, they had distributed more than 534,025 meals to vulnerable and medically
fragile people who were suffering from the locust invasion and three years of
drought and food insecurity in Kenya. The relief food also helped feed the
NKALUP pre-school children and motivate the Samburu children to attend
school.

We are grateful to God for these donations which greatly helped relieve the
pangs of hunger in Samburu county. We also thank God that many people are
coming to know the Good News of God’s love through Jesus because of the
consistency of the love Nkalup have shown for God’s people in Samburu.


https://ggfanministries.org/latest-news/f/scnv-round-8-relief-food-distribution?link_list=6129014
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Church Construction In The Unreached Regions

In its quest to make Samburu county a county reached with the gospel Nkalup
Vision has been planting churches in this region. The goal is to plant 1000
churches in Samburu having 50,000 followers of Christ. By December 2022,
Nkalup had already started 839 churches and fellowships in Samburu which is
83.9% of the Nkalup goal accomplished. 101 of these churches have already
been built while the others are still preaching points.

Some of the churches planted this year by Nkalup include Full Gospel Churches
of Kenya, the Samburu Leiroya Church, Lorubae Church, GGFAN Lorukushu
Church in Marsabit and 4 GGFAN churches in Lchamus. These GGFAN
churches were officially opened by Bishop Simon in July 2022 and the villagers
have been meeting there for fellowship. Most of these built churches are used
as nursery schools for young children during weekdays. Watch video.

The efforts of the GGFAN Church reaching the unreached through church
buildings among the Samburu, Rendille, Turkana and lichamus tribes has been
greatly empowered by the generosity of our partners. We are grateful to the St.
Michaels Anglican Church of Charleston, South Carolina (U.S.), Bill Johnson of
Faith Ventures Inc. and his friends together with all our friends and partners who
have continued to support us in spreading the gospel to the unreached regions
and making Christ known.

We thank God for the growth of our ministry as some GGFAN pastors have also
been constructing permanent church structures in their region to help
accommodate more people in the house of God. One of the churches under
construction is the GGFAN church in Baringo under Pastor Dixon Leleboo,
GGFAN Captain Church under Pastor Nderitu and GGFAN Manguo Church
under Pastor John Kinyua. Many other GGFAN churches are in the process of


https://ggfanministries.org/latest-news/f/church-construction-in-lchamus?link_list=6129014
https://ggfanministries.org/latest-news/f/baringo-church-opening-ceremony?link_list=6129014
https://vimeo.com/735390221?link_list=6129014

obtaining a piece of land to build a church to accommodate the rising number of
new believers.
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Official opening of one of the GGFAN church in Lchamus region

Mercy Ministry

Relief Food Distribution In The Unreached Regions

As a way of demonstrating God’s love to the needy and the less fortunate
people among the unreached and the least reached communities, GGFAN
through the Mercy Ministry department has been distributing relief food to these
communities where most of the people were affected by prolonged drought.
The distribution process started in January 2022 in Marsabit, Laisamis region
where the people from this region had stayed for three years without rainfall and
drought had taken a huge toll on them and their livestock.

The first relief food distribution process was in January where we distributed 25
sacks of maize, 90kgs each and 12 sacks of beans, 90 kgs each (Watch Video)
and the second distribution was in April where we distributed forty bags of
maize and fifteen bags of beans (watch video). The third round of distribution
was in September when we distributed 100 bags of maize, 24 bags of beans,
40 bags of rice and 500 cabbages in Isiolo and Marsabit. Watch video.

We thank God that we were not only able to give relief food but also made a
difference in the lives of these people. Most of them were starving and had
been sleeping with empty stomachs. Yet God used us to touch and bless them
with physical and spiritual food. To them, the GGFAN relief food was like the
manna which God provided to the Israelites while they were in the wilderness.
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The villagers were excited that God had finally remembered them.

We are grateful to the Centenary United Methodist Church and the Weddington
Methodist Church and all our friends who partnered with us to feed these
communities. Thank you very much for your generous contribution through
which we were able to put a smile in the faces of many people. God bless you!
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Bishop Simon sharing relief food with some villag:ar; in Laisamis.

Home Of The Good Shepherd (HOTGS)

Admission of New Children at HOTGS

The Home of the Good Shepherd has continued to transform the lives of many
needy and vulnerable children in the community. In 2022, we enrolled a new
cohort of 39 orphaned, and vulnerable children(OVCs) at HOTGS for care and
protection.

The need for taking in new children arose after seeing many children suffering
due to their vulnerability while others are turning to social evils due to lack of
proper guidance and education especially from our surrounding community.
Also after 15 years of existence, 45 of our children have outgrown the home
and are now self reliant.

The process began by conducting home assessment and evaluating the living
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conditions of the children who had applied for help in order to know how we can
help them. Assessments were conducted in Baringo, Nakuru and Laikipia
Counties in Kenya with thirty three homes visited and forty three OVCs were
interviewed. In May 2022, we enrolled 25 orphaned and vulnerable children at
HOTGS. By December 2022, we had added to this number and currently we
have enrolled 39 children, all of whom have already been admitted to school.

James Muchai's story of brotherly love

One of the children enrolled at HOTGS wasJames Muchai who was very
supportive to Samuel Gikonyo who is one of the HOTGS special children.
Despite James being orphaned and having nobody to support him through
school, he still had the strength to help Samuel with joy. His act of kindness
caught the hearts of many and HOTGS decided to support him through school.
We thank all our friends and partners who answered our call and came through
to help James clear his primary school fees balance and also join high school.
Through your help, James is now progressing on well and is still in school
studying. This year he will be joining grade 10.

HOTGS 2022 Guests

In 2022, we also received a number of guests who came to visit and spend time
with our children at the Home of the Good Shepherd. We received some
students from the Rift Valley Institute of Science and Technology. It was a
group of fifty students together with their lecturers who were mobilized by one of
the HOTGS alumni, John Mwangi who was also a student at RVIST. They spent
their day at the Home of the Good Shepherd helping with the chores at the
home. The purpose of the visit was to help with the daily chores of the home as
they interact with the children and offer encouragement and spiritual guidance
especially to the new cohort of children that were rescued at HOTGS.

In July 2022, we were also blessed to host Julie Broderson and Hannah Brewer
both from Centenary United Methodist Church, USA. The two were on a two-
day visit to GGFAN and HOTGS offices. During their visit, Julie Broderson got
the chance to meet and talk to the staff members from the GGFAN head office.
She also hosted a couple’s seminar for the GGFAN Pastors and their wives
from the Nyahururu Region at the Nyahururu town church. Hannah Brewer, a
social worker by profession, spent time with the HOTGS children and the social
workers as she learned more about social work practices in Kenya. After a brief
introduction and interaction with the GGFAN and HOTGS staff, Hannah and the
HOTGS social workers spent the afternoon on the first day visiting a vulnerable
family. They also spent time playing games with some of the HOTGS children,
Ashley, Jayden and Musa, and later went for a shopping spree with them before


https://ggfanministries.org/latest-news/f/a-story-of-brotherly-love?link_list=6129014
https://ggfanministries.org/latest-news/f/our-special-children?link_list=6129014
https://vimeo.com/673105010?link_list=6129014

baking a cake for the children. It was such a pleasure and honor to have
Hannah and Julie visit us, the children were happy beyond measures and all
those they interacted with were blessed. Watch video.

2022 Graduations

We also celebrated the graduation ceremony for 6 of our children who were in
college. They include Hamisa Wambui who graduated with a Bachelors degree
in Information Technology in 2021 and also graduated with a diploma in
cosmetology in December 2022 together with her long lost brother Ramathan.
The others who graduated this year were Ruth Wamucii who graduated with a
diploma in Health Record and Information, Daniel Waweru who graduated with
a diploma in Computer Science, Jane Wanjiku and Millicent who graduated with
a diploma in hairdressing. We thank God for this milestone in the lives of these
children as they embark on a journey of being self reliant which is our vision at
HOTGS.

In September 2022, four of the HOTGS children who did their grade 12 exam in
March 2022 were able to join college to continue with their education. These
children include Francis Muriithi, Joseph Njhia, Peter Ndirangu and Johnson
Gachomo. Francis was enrolled at Technical University of Mombasa where he
is pursuing a Bachelors of Science degree in Mathematics and Computer
Science. Joseph joined Butere Technical and Vocational college where he is
pursuing a Diploma in Electrical Engineering while Joseph Ndirangu and
Johnson Gachomo joined Kiambu Institute to Science and Technology to
pursue a certificate in plumbing.

International Day of the African Child Celebrations 2022

In 2022 seven of our little children from the HOTGS participated in the
International day of the African Child celebrations in Nyahururu. In parts of
Laikipia and Nyandarua counties, Charitable Children Institutions (CCl), came
together to mark this day. The activity was carried out at the Heroes of The
Nation children's home in Nyahururu and it brought together about fifteen CCls,
including Home of The Good Shepherd, and was attended by about 400 school
children, the Director of Children's Office, chiefs, social workers, volunteers,
teachers and students. In 2022, the theme for this day was eliminating harmful
practices affecting children. Click here to Read more.

HOTGS Christmas Party 2022

The HOTGS children celebrated their 2022 Christmas at the HOTGS where we
had invited all the children in primary school, high school and college to come
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celebrate together. We thank God for successful celebrations where the
children ate together and had a time to interact with each other. Pastor Douglas
Kangethe who is the director of the Mercy Ministry department was also present
to encourage the children and share God’s word with them. After the
celebrations, the children were released to go home and spend time with their
guardians during the holiday season. The children will be home until 20th
January when the schools will be opened. Read more.

Academic Progress

Currently the Home of the Good Shepherd has 102 children. Of these children,
45 are in primary school, 33 are in secondary school while 24 are in
college/universities. We appreciate your continued support in caring for these
children and educating them.

Five of our children did their primary school national examination in November
2022 and are looking forward to joining a secondary school in 2023. They
include; Stephen Kabocha who did his grade six national exam (KPSEA) under
the new education system in Kenya, Zachary Mwangi, Paul Lowoto, Joseph
Lukwawi and Moses Gikonyo who did their grade 8 national exam (KCPE).
Seven of our children also did their grade 12 national examination in December
2022 are are now awaiting their results. Good test scores will provide students
with the best educational opportunities for their futures. They include; Mark
Kariuki, Rebecca Amana, Maryselah Njeri, Vivian Chebet, Veronicah Wanijiru,
Jane Wambui and Peter Maina.

HOTGS Farm and 2023 food Support

Last year we experienced droughts which greatly affected our crops in the
HOTGS farm. We experienced crop failure twice due to lack of enough rainfall.
Over the years, we have been planting maize and wheat which are consumed
by our children from HOTGS and Little Lambs Academy in our 5 acre farm. Due
to the effects of drought we were afraid that we could experience food shortage
at HOTGS and LLA in 2023 but we are grateful to God for our friends from
Centenary Church through the Little Lambs closet sale who donated funds to
help us purchase maize and beans which will be consumed by the pupils for the
entire 2023 academic year. We give God the glory!

At the Home of the Good Shepherd, we are grateful to God for how far he has
brought us. We thank Him for the children's lives that we have been able to
touch and transform like that of Josephine Naanyu who was rescued from early
marriage, Veronica and his brother Johnwho were living in deplorable
conditions, John Njau, Anita, Vivian and many more. It is our joy seeing what
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the Lord is doing through our ministry and we glorify his name.

Home of The Good Shepherd Family 2023

CHURCH EMPOWERNMENT

New GGFAN Region

On Saturday 22nd January, GGFAN established a new region known as
Subukia region. This new region was split from the larger Nyahururu region
which had grown widely under Rev. John Kinyua. The establishment of this new
Subukia region shows how the body of Christ is growing in Kenya. Reverend
Stephen Muchoki was ordained by Bishop Simon as the new regional overseer
of Subukia Region. This now brings a total of 11 GGFAN regions. Watch Video.

In April 2022, Bishop Simon alsoordained Missionary Henry Wachira as the
regional overseer of Marsabit region. Missionary Henry Wachira has been one
of the GGFAN missionaries working among the unreached tribes of Rendile and
Borana in Laisamis, Marsabit region. In 2018, GGFAN established a church in
Lorukushu village which is one of the villages in the outskirts of Laisamis town;
which is one of the smallest towns in Marsabit County. Missionary Henry
Wachira has been pastoring this church which has continued to grow and reach
more people in Laisamis which is one of the unreached regions in Kenya.
Watch video.


https://vimeo.com/673140559?link_list=6129014
https://ggfanministries.org/latest-news/f/missionary-henry-wachira-ordination?link_list=6129014
https://vimeo.com/711073068?link_list=6129014

As a way of empowering women from the unreached tribes to be in leadership,
Bishop Simon also recently ordained Mrs. Monicah Nduta as a pastor at
GGFAN Loikas Church. Pastor Monica was ordained on 20th November, 2022
in a ceremony that was attended by many people from Samburu together with
friends and family. Read more.

Watch video.

GGFAN Pastors Scholarship Fund

The GGFAN scholarship program started in 2018 to provide financial aid to
GGFAN pastors and staff by paying their children's school fees. The aim of this
program has been to motivate GGFAN pastors in being committed to attain the
GGFAN vision and mission in order to improve the ministry’s productivity. The
fund is also given as a way of supporting our pastors so that they may be able
to keep on with the good work of reaching out to the unreached without any
hurdles in life. Since 2018 over 70 pastors and GGFAN staff members have
benefitted from this program with over 300 children getting sponsored through
primary school and secondary school.

This program has been of great encouragement to our pastors. It has also
inspired them to be more focused and engaged in their pastoral work of caring
for the church and the congregation. As a result, we have experienced
remarkable growth in our ministry in terms of church membership and the
opening of new churches. In 2018, GGFAN had a total of 56 churches with


https://ggfanministries.org/latest-news/f/church-empowerment-2022?link_list=6129014
https://vimeo.com/776925699?link_list=6129014

3500 members which increased to 78 churches with approximately 5500
members by July 2022.

We owe this growth to God and our partners who generously support our
ministry. The commitment shown by our pastors ever since they started
receiving the scholarship fund has been substantial to our growth.

GGFAN Agriculture Extension

Training Agricultural Expert

The GGFAN agriculture team has been doing a great job in empowering needy
and vulnerable families in the unreached and least reached regions by training
them on best agricultural practices that will help them move to a level of self-
sustainability. The main aim of this project is to help reduce poverty by making a
measurable improvement in the agricultural outputs of the regions here in
Kenya.

The GGFAN Agricultural Extension Officer together with the agronomist have
been visiting GGFAN's eleven regions and training the people on best
agricultural practices. In each of these regions, they have identified one person
who is really good in agriculture, especially in growing a certain crop or good in
rearing livestock animals. They then pick this person to be the regional expert
and their purpose is to help facilitate training in their regions even in the
absence of the extension officer and agronomist.

To support the regional experts, GGFAN started small agricultural projects for
them in their regions. The projects include poultry keeping, Irish potato farming,
bulb onion farming, and dairy goat farming. The projects have been running well
and the experts are excited about these projects since they have exposed them
to more learning and gaining first-hand experience. Read more.

Agricultural Trip

In 2022, Curtis and Paula Burnet from Weddington Methodist Church made an
agricultural mission trip to Kenya accompanied by Walter Okullu and Nicholas
Ssebalamu from the Field of Hope in Uganda. The trip was aimed at sharing
knowledge on how GGFAN can use agriculture to improve the lives of the least
reached tribes in Kenya such as the Samburu, Rendille, Lchamus and the
Turkana .

The GGFAN Agricultural Extension officer learned a lot from this visit and looks
forward to developing farming groups in GGFAN Churches and empower them


https://ggfanministries.org/latest-news/f/agriculture-extension-report?link_list=6129014
https://www.fieldofhope.org/?link_list=6129014

to achieve the best results in agriculture and help create self - sustaining
families through agriculture this year. watch video.
Click here to read more.

Uganda Agricultural Trip

A team of three people from God's Grace for all Nations (GGFAN) Kenya visited
Field of Hope in Uganda with the aim of learning how agriculture is taught in
schools and also how Field of Hope uses agriculture to empower the
community and especially women. The team composed of Kevin Nyabiba, an
agricultural officer at GGFAN, James Kamundia, an agronomist at GGFAN and
Duncan Kahunyo, a head teacher at the GGFAN Little Lambs Academy. During
their visit, they toured various areas of interest including schools and farming
groups which were doing very well in the area as a result of agriculture. They
were able to witness how agriculture has transformed the lives of school
children and women in Uganda. The GGFAN Agricultural team learned a lot on
how they can help in empowering the unreached communities in Kenya through
agriculture in order to ensure that these communities are able to produce their
own food instead of relying on regular food donations. Click here to read more.

GGFAN Agriculture Field day

The GGFAN Agriculture department will conduct an agriculture Field day in
February 2023 to showcase and educate farmers from Laikipia County on best
agricultural practises. GGFAN as partnered with various agricultural and seed
companies in Kenya who will showcase their products during the show. Plans
and preparations for this day are still underway.

EDUCATION

Little Lambs Academy

In March 2022, 39 grade 8 pupils from Little Lambs Academy did their national
exam known as Kenya Certificate of Primary Education (KCPE). This was the
first national examination to be conducted at the school and we thank God that
our pupils performed well.

Following the good performance posted by the Little Lambs Academy(LLA)
2021 candidates in their March 2022 national examinations, the school held a
thanksgiving ceremony to give gratitude to God, and to all who contributed to
the good performance of the school. We believe that it is by the grace of God
and the combined efforts of all the stake holders that the school was able to
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perform well. The school had a mean score of 290 marks out of 500. Ranked
with other schools in Nyahururu sub county, LLA was positioned ten out of
ninety one schools while in the Marmanet zone, LLA was position three out of
nineteen schools. Watch video. This being the first national exams to be
conducted at the school, the performance was outstanding and promising.

As the schools in Kenya tried to recover for the time lost during lockdown in
2020, the national examinations were conducted twice in 2022. Before the
pandemic, national examination were conducted once per year.

In November 2022 Little Lambs Academy had 29 pupils who did the grade 8
national examination. The results were released in December and we thank
God that there was an improvement in performance as the school had a mean
score of 297 marks. The schools best candidate was Joseph Lukwawi who
scored 385 marks out of the possible 500. Joseph is a child from the Home of
the Good Shepherd.

Before sitting for these exams, the school normally conducts prayers days for all
the candidates to commit them before the Lord as they prepare to sit for their
national primary school exit exam that would usher them into high school.

A new education system was introduced in Kenya and has already started
taking effect in the country. The new system is known as the Competency
Based Curriculum, CBC, where each learner’s progress is monitored over a
period of 2-6-6-3 years. Under this system, the learners will spend two years in
pre-primary level then proceed to primary school from grade one to six, and
then transition to secondary school for six years, a period that will be split into
two: junior secondary school (three years) and senior secondary school (three
years). The final level is three years of university studies.

We thank God that Little Lambs Academy is one of the private schools which
has been approved by the Kenyan government to offer junior secondary
education from January 2023. The junior secondary will be starting from grade 7
to grade 9.


https://vimeo.com/717426363?link_list=6129014
https://ggfanministries.org/latest-news/f/latest-addition-to-the-home-of-the-good-shepherd?link_list=6129014
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Some pupils from the GGFAN Little Academy
GGFAN Bible School Graduation

The GGFAN Bible School classes conducted their 6th graduation in March and
April 2022. The 12 students who were in the Nyahururu class graduated on 2nd
April while the 18 students from Lchamus class graduated on 31st March 2022.
All the students were awarded a diploma in theological studies with those from
Nyahururu also receiving a certificate in consistent bible reading.

Before the graduation, the students embarked on a mission to Samburu which
was an important part of their training and allows them to gain real cross-
cultural experience and interaction while practicing what they have learned in
class and applying the skills of evangelism under the supervision of their
lecturers. It also gives the pastor trainees an opportunity to practice holistic
ministry.

During the mission the students planted a new church/preaching point in a
Manyatta community which had no church completely. When the students went
to witness in this community, many people gave their lives to Jesus and so the
need for discipleship. The mission was very successful with over one hundred
souls coming to Christ.


https://ggfanministries.org/latest-news/f/mission-to-samburu?link_list=6129014
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In 2022, GGFAN Bible School partnered with Pan Africa Christian University to
offer diploma and certificate courses to our students. Pan Africa Christian
University is a chartered university recognized by the commission for higher
education in Kenya. The GGFAN Bible School students will now be receiving
diplomas and certificates which will be nationally recognized and can be used
for further education.

At GGFAN Bible school we continue to thank God for the Weddington Methodist
Church in Weddington, N.C. (U.S.) who have been supporting the the school
over the years; empowering and enabling pastors and church leaders to be
equipped with knowledge and skills of doing ministry and spreading the gospel
of Jesus Christ. We have witnessed this training help pastors and church
leaders from the unreached regions in serving God’s people with knowledge
and understanding thus impacting in their community. The gospel is being
spread to all corners of the world. We continue to thank God for the
transformation taking place in the hearts and minds of our students.

Trainings

GGFAN has been partnering with other organizations to conduct trainings for
our pastors, leaders and the staffs in order to empower them and equip them
even as they serve the body of Christ throughout the world.

ILI Training


https://www.weddingtonchurch.org/?link_list=6129014

The GGFAN Bible school students from Nyahururu and Lchamus went through
the International Leadership Institute training of History Makers journey. This
training aimed at mobilizing men and women with the best leadership and
discipleship tools and provide an opportunity for a transformational encounter
with God. The learners were taught on the eight core values which Christian
leaders should have. These values include; intimacy with God, passion for the
harvest, visionary leadership, culturally relevant evangelism, family priority,
faithful stewardship and integrity. They were taught on how these eight core
values affects who they are and everything they do as a Christian leader.

After the training, the learners were awarded with a certificate of participation.
According to some who attended this training, they were greatly challenged by
this training and their eyes were opened as they learned what God desires from
them as leaders and many of them purposed to do things differently and in a
better way as they learned in the ILI training. They were also encouraged to
share what they have learned with others and also train other leaders on the
eight core-values to be able to become effective leaders and beacons of life and
hope in their communities.

Orality Trauma Healing Training

In February 2022, GGFAN pastors and church leaders attended an orality
trauma healing training where they were trained on how to be good listeners
and good story tellers and be able to share Bible stories that will bring hope and
healing to the communities. They were trained on how to guide and help people
from their village, most of whom are illiterate on how to handle traumatic
experiences and receive healing.

The training was attended by twenty delegates who were trained for nine days.
The training was more oral to ensure that they are able to grasp and remember
every content taught and be able to help others in their villages receive healing.
It involved telling and retelling Bible stories and then dramatizing the stories to
ensure the learners don't forget. Afterwards they would undertake a healing
activity at the end of these lessons and share these Bible stories with other
people. The delegates were also led on a healing journey and most of them left
the training having received freedom and healing.

Advanced Trauma Healing Training

In June 2022, Lynn and Sharon Fogleman from TMS Global together with
Dedan from the Bible Society, conducted the trauma healing training at GGFAN.
They started by conducting the advanced trauma healing equipping session
from 27th June to 1st July 2022. Thirty one students went through this


https://iliteam.org/?link_list=6129014
https://vimeo.com/735337571?link_list=6129014

advanced training. All of them had attended the initial equipping session in
October 2021 and also co-led or led at least one healing group and submitted
their reports. The advanced session is important as it sharpens the skills
acquired at the initial session and during the practicum. Read more and watch
video.

GSL Training

In September 2022, GGFAN in partnership with Global Servant Leaders
(GSL)successfully trained twenty four GGFAN leaders, pastors and staff in GSL
training which aimed at equipping and empowering these GGFAN leaders and
pastors to develop a servant leader attitude and lead like Christ did. Those who
attended were trained and empowered to become global servant leaders who
will carry the light of Christ throughout the world and lead through service to
impact the world. They were trained how to cultivate a way of life that will help
them grow deeper in their relationship with God and others. After the training
the delegates were awarded with certificates of participation.

Some GGFAN Pastors and Staff with their GSL certificates

APPRECIATION

We would like to express our heartfelt appreciation for the support you've
provided us with over the years. It is because of your continued support that our
ministry has continued to grow and reach more people with the gospel. Thank
you so much for the love that you show us regularly, with your time, prayers,


https://ggfanministries.org/latest-news/f/trauma-healing-training-2022?link_list=6129014
https://vimeo.com/735337571?link_list=6129014
https://ggfanministries.org/latest-news/f/ggfan-gsl-gathering-2022?link_list=6129014

energy, and resources.

In this new year, may our good Lord bless you and keep you . May the Lord
make his face shine on you and be gracious to you; may the Lord turn his face
toward you and give you peace.

Thank you!

Would YOU like to join and support what God is doing through GGFAN for the
glory of His great name? Click here to learn how you can help.

DONATE

For latest news about GGFAN visit our website today and our Facebook page.
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